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Our Patron Saint

THE NEXT 50 YEARS
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Dear Pope John,
Your simplicity and meekness carried the scent of God and sparked in people’s hearts
the desire for goodness. You spoke often of the beauty of the family gathered around

the table to share bread and faith: pray for us that once again true families would live in
our homes.

With outstretched hands you sowed hope, and you taught us to listen for God’s foot-
steps as he prepares a new humanity: help us have a healthy optimism of defeating evil

with good.
You loved the world with its light and darkness, and you believed that peace is

possible: help us be instruments of peace at home and in our communities.
With paternal gentleness you gave all children a caress: you moved the world and

reminded us that hands have been given to us not for striking, but for embracing and
drying tears.

Pray for us so that we do not limit ourselves to cursing the darkness but that we bring
the light, bringing Jesus everywhere and always praying to Mary.

Amen.
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Biography

Efforts during the Holocaust

As nuncio, Roncalli made various efforts during the Holocaust in World War II to save refugees, mostly Jewish peo-
ple, from the Nazis. Among his efforts were:
• Delivery of ”immigration certificates” to Palestine through the Nunciature diplomatic courier.
• Rescue of Jews by means of certificates of ”baptism of convenience” sent by Monsignor Roncalli to priests in
Europe.
• Slovakian children managed to leave the country due to his interventions.[

• Jewish refugees whose names were included on a list submitted by Rabbi Markus of Istanbul to Nuncio
Roncalli.

• Jews held at Jasenovac concentration camp, near Stara Gradiška, were liberated as a result of his intervention.
• Bulgarian Jews who left Bulgaria, a result of his request to King Boris of Bulgaria.
• Romanian Jews from Transnistria left Romania as a result of his intervention.
• Italian Jews helped by the Vatican as a result of his interventions.[

• Orphaned children of Transnistria on board a refugee ship that weighed anchor from Constanța to Istanbul, and
later arriving in Palestine as a result of his interventions.

• Jews held at the Sered concentration camp who were spared from being deported to German death camps as a
result of his intervention.

• Hungarian Jews who saved themselves through their conversions to Christianity through the baptismal
certificates sent by Nuncio Roncalli to the Hungarian Nuncio, Monsignor Angelo Rota.

In 1965, the Catholic Herald newspaper quoted Pope John XXIII as saying:

We are conscious today that many, many centuries of blindness have cloaked our eyes so that we can no longer see
the beauty of Thy chosen people nor recognize in their faces the features of our privileged brethren. We realize that
the mark of Cain stands upon our foreheads. Across the centuries our brother Abel has lain in blood which we drew,
or shed tears we caused by forgetting Thy love. Forgive us for the curse we falsely attached to their name as Jews.
Forgive us for crucifying Thee a second time in their flesh. For we know not what we did.

On 7 September 2000, the International Raoul Wallenberg Foundation launched the International Cam-
paign for the Acknowledgement of the humanitarian actions undertaken by Vatican Nuncio Angelo Giuseppe Ron-
calli for people, most of whom were Jewish, persecuted by the Nazi regime. The launching took place at the Perma-
nent Observation Mission of the Vatican to the United Nations, in the presence of Vatican State Secretary Cardinal
Angelo Sodano.

Know About Our Patron Saint John XXIII
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Know About Our Patron Saint John XXIII, cont’d

The International Raoul Wallenberg Foundation has carried out exhaustive historical research related to different
events connected with interventions of Nuncio Roncalli in favor of Jewish refugees dur-
ing the Holocaust. Until now, three reports have been published compiling different stud-
ies and materials of historical research about the humanitarian actions carried out by Ron-
calli when he was nuncio.
In 2011, the International Raoul Wallenberg Foundation submitted a massive file (the
Roncalli Dossier) to Yad Vashem, with a strong petition and recommendation to bestow
upon him the title of Righteous among the Nations.

Angelo Giuseppe Roncalli, Patriarch of Venice (1953-1958).

Cardinal
Roncalli received a message from Mgr. Montini on 14 November 1952 asking him if he would want to become the
new Patriarch of Venice in light of the nearing death of Carlo Agostini. Furthermore, Montini said to him via letter
on 29 November 1952 that Pius XII had decided to raise him to the cardinalate. Roncalli knew that he would be ap-
pointed to lead the patriarchy of Venice due to the death of Agostini who was also to be raised to the rank of cardi-
nal.[

On January 12, 1953, he was appointed Patriarch of Venice and, accordingly, raised to the rank of Cardinal-Priest of
Santa Prisca by Pope Pius XII. Roncalli left France for Venice on 23 February 1953 stopping briefly in Milan and
then to Rome. On 15 March 1953, he took possession of his new diocese in Venice. As a sign of his esteem, the Pres-
ident of France, Vincent Auriol, claimed the ancient privilege possessed by French monarchs and bestowed the red
biretta on Roncalli at a ceremony in the Élysée Palace. It was around this time that he, with the aid of Monsignor
Bruno Heim, formed his coat of arms with a lion of Saint Mark on a white ground.
Roncalli decided to live on the second floor of the residence reserved for the patriarch, choosing not to live in the
first floor room once resided in by Giuseppe Melchiorre Sarto, who later became Pope Pius X. On 29 May 1954, the
late Pius X was canonized and Roncalli ensured that the late pontiff's patriarchal room was remodeled into a 1903
(the year of the new saint's papal election) look in his honor. With Pius X's few surviving relatives, Roncalli celebrat-
ed a mass in his honor.
His sister Ancilla would soon be diagnosed with stomach cancer in the early 1950s. Roncalli's last letter to her was
dated on 8 November 1953 where he promised to visit her within the next week. He could not keep that promise, as
Ancilla died on 11 November 1953 at the time when he was consecrating a new church in Venice. He attended her
funeral back in his hometown. In his will around this time, he mentioned that he wished to be buried in the crypt of
Saint Mark's in Venice with some of his predecessors rather than with the family in Sotto il Monte.

Next  The Papal Election .   To Be Continued.
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Message From Our Faithful Navigator

Sir Knights,

Our Annual Dinner Dance is coming up on April 12th. Please get your reservations in as soon as possible. My contact information is at the
end of this message.
Our Annual Raffle tickets are still available; please see your Grand Knight or Fourth Degree Chairman to purchase tickets.
There is also only a few weeks to submit applications for our Scholarship program. The deadline is April 22nd.
Our Color Corps is looking for a few good men, for that matter, we are just looking for men to join. We are getting to the point where we
may not be able to honor council turnout requests. We need men to step up and replace guardsmen that have had to retire due to health and
age. Unfortunately, that is not happening; for every guardsman that needs to step down, there is nobody to replace him. Please consider join-
ing.
There are rumors that if you come to an Assembly Meeting, you must wear a tuxedo and we also lock the doors to force you to join the Color
Corps. Neither is true of course, tuxedoes are worn by the assembly officers and for members, as long you have on a shirt, pants and shoes
you are good to go; socks are optional. I like the idea of locking the doors to get more guardsmen; but would never do that? So come on
down to a meeting and see what you can do for your assembly. We were just at Delaney Council and their members and Grand Knight sent
me some ideas on how we can work together to promote patriotism and I thank them for asking the Assembly to get involved with their
Council.
Our Seminarian Chairman Steve Connelly and I will represent the Assembly at the annual Palm Sun-
day Mass held at the Seminary of the Immaculate Conception. Each year the Knights of Columbus is
invited to this mass to thank us for our support of seminarians. Please keep the Seminarians in your
prayers during this Easter Season. Our prayers give them encouragement as they continue their path
the Priesthood.

Upcoming Events:

March 25th - Next Assembly Meeting, Our Lady of the Island Council

April 11th – Spring Fourth Degree Exemplification, Msgr. William F. Burke Council, Rockaway
To become a Sir Knight contact your Fourth Degree Chairman, Grand Knight or
E-mail me

April 12th - Annual Saint John XXIII Dinner Dance, New Hyde Park Council

April 22nd – Assembly Meeting, Twelve Apostles Council, St. Catherine of Sienna

I wish you and your families a Blessed Easter.

Fraternally,

SK Brian Ennis
Faithful Navigator
brianennis@optimum.net, 516-270-5938

mailto:brianennis@optimum.net
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Knights Of Columbus Morns Cardinal Edward Egan
the former archbishop of New York, who died on Thursday, March 5. at the age of 82

Several Color Corp Guardsman  from the local Assembly are seen in full Regalia including the
traditional sword to show Honor to Christ and His apostles. I am happy to see that they were

allowed to wear their complete uniform on this occasion. Lately they have been restricted from the
carrying of the sword in Saint Patrick's Cathedral breaking a long time honored tradition.

Cardinal Egan joined the Knights in 1992 as a member of Saint Frances X Cabrini Council 4096 in
Bridgeport Conn. It’s a shame that not more Assemblies were asked to participate at the funeral mass

to provide more then the handful of Honor Guardsman  that were present.

Let us all remember him and his family in our daily prayers.
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Faithfully Speaking
Send your articles to:

encyclical730@aol.com
(516) 795-2656 or (516) 359-9371

(if you want the Encyclical e-mailed, email me!)
Please make sure all articles are sent to me no later then 10
days prior to the end of the month preceding the issue date.
Since we are now printing bi monthly the next issue date is

scheduled for on or about March20,2015.
Also please be advised that until further notice the Encyclical

mailed edition Will be published in a (4) page format. Our
New ”E” edition will be as many pages as needed in full color
to bring you all the assembly news. The “E” edition is availa-

ble on our web site as well as email.

Please bring to my attention any discrepancies or incorrect
Information Thank you.

Happy New Year To All
Faithfully ,Your Editor
SK Richard A Olson

Assembly Almanac

All Meetings Are Important Please Try To Attend!

Our Next Meeting

March 25 at 8 PM Our Lady Of The Island,
2 East Gate Rd Massapequa Park

April 22 at 8 PM Twelve Apostles,

St. Catherine of Sienna

See Full Calendar On Last Two Pages Of This Issue

Tempus Fugit, Memento Mori
Please notify the Editor of those dear to us that have passed

away and you wish to be
Remembered

SK Thomas Sico
SK Philocles Desroches

Please continue to offer your prayers for those in
need of Gods help not only physically but

spiritually as well.

.

PLEASE CONSIDER JOINING
THE COLOR CORP

We Need A  Few Good Men

mailto:encyclical730@aol.com
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Direction's To Our Next 2 Assembly Meeting’s
Our Lady Of The Island #6911 Twelve Apostles

Traveling on Sunrise Hwy from east or west turn on
to Park Lane just west of Sunrise Mall . Go under
LIRR.  and make first right on to Front Street then
first left on to East Gate, or enter parking lot from
Front street just before turn on to East Gate  Council
is on the corner of Front and East Gate Rd

Traveling on Hempstead Turnpike from east or west
go to New Hyde Park Rd in Franklin Square and go
North (1) block to Lloyd Street turn right  (west) and
go several hundred feet to parking lot on left. The
entrance is at the Sienna Center down stairs.
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Easy to find just search for “Saint John XXIII Assembly “ and request to be our friend.

COMPTROLLER ALERT MAR--APR 2015
ANOTHER NEW YEAR!!

We are now into the bottom of the third month of 2015 and there are still Sir Knights who
have not sent in their dues. Billing notices were sent out via first class mail on January 1,

2015 and dues should all have been in by now. Please do not cause the Assembly the ad-
ditional expense of paperwork and postage that will be created by sending out second no-
tices. One of the main things to remember is all financial transactions (checks, etc.) must

still be made out to Pope John XXIII Assembly. The bank and the IRS only know us by that
name. When submitting your dues, please remember to do this!!!

Joseph Zink, PGK, FDD, PFN        Faithful Comptroller

Comptroller’s Corner For MAR---APR 2015
Don’t Blame The Groundhog!!!

Hopefully, that “white stuff” has finally gone and we can look forward to a pleasant spring with sunshine.
Prayers sure can help. With this new-found spirit, we should have a great Patriotic Ball Dinner/Dance with
someone walking away with that fabulous raffle prize. If you want it to be you, did you buy tickets? This
event is the only fund raiser the Assembly runs each year and needs the support of all our Sir Knights.
See your Council Chairman for tickets and information or come to one of our Assembly meetings. We
should also be aware of the 2015 Exemplification which will be upon us before we know it. Get those
Form 4’s filled out and turned in and don’t forget the prospect information form also. Please do not create
an avalanche at the last minute, The paperwork, for me, is huge.

Every Knight Should Be A Sir Knight



10th

Faithful Navigator’s
Message

Founded Oct 9,1963 March/April 2015

Saint John XXIII Assembly

Join Us On Face Book



11th

Faith-
ful

Navi-

gator’s
Mes- sage

Founded Oct 9,1963 March/April 2015

Saint John XXIII Assembly

Join Us On Face Book



12th

Faithful Navigator’s
Message

Founded Oct 9,1963 March/April 2015

Saint John XXIII Assembly

Join Us On Face Book



13th

Faithful Navigator’s
Message

Founded Oct 9,1963 March/April 2015

Saint John XXIII Assembly

Join Us On Face Book



14th

Faithful Navigator’s
Message

Founded Oct 9,1963 March/April 2015

Saint John XXIII Assembly

Join Us On Face Book



15th

Faithful Navigator’s
Message

Founded Oct 9,1963 March/April 2015

Saint John XXIII Assembly

Join Us On Face Book



16th

Faithful Navigator’s
Message

Founded Oct 9,1963 March/April 2015

Saint John XXIII Assembly

Join Us On Face Book

50/50 drawing
The Next Winner

Could be YOU, if you’re in the 50/50 club! Every meeting
we give away money to one lucky winner.

The more players we get, the higher that monthly prize will go!
It’s easy to join. All we need is your name, and a check

for $24. And if you’re already in, you’ll be getting your
renewal form in the mail.

Remember you have to be in it to win it!
AND

You do not have to be a 4th degree knight .
The 50/50  is open to your family members,

Your Spouse and your children . Mothers and Grandmothers Grandpa too.
So why not sign them up, it could be the gift that

Keeps on Giving
The renewal will be included with your dues notice.

Please contact SK Joe Lannon  for more
Details

Please send your payment to
SK JOE LANNON

817 GARFIELD ST, FRANKLIN SQUARE   NY
11010-3720

Or why not come on down to the Assembly Meetings!!
PLEASE COME TO OUR NEXT REGULAR

MEETING ON MARCH  25 @ OUR LADY OF THE ISLAND COUNCIL
Our Latest Winners Were

Meeting 50/50 SK Anthony Battastia $42.00
Assembly 50/50 Jan SK H.Baisrlein $70.00 &

November. SK K. Finnegan $70.00
Congratulations to all the winners.

YOU COULD BE THE NEXT WINNER BUT YOU HAVE TO BE IN IT

TIME IS RUNNING OUT

Have you completed and submitted your application for your
Scholarship yet??

Deadline Is  April 22nd.
Use Form On Page 14 or call me for additional applications.
516-359-9371 or email me “ENCYCLICAL730@aol.com”
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Saint John XXIII Assembly Shirt
To Order Shirts

Please contact SK Joe Lannon PGK  by e mail at  pgkjoe5001@gmail.com Or phone
(516) 358-9571 H, (516) 384-7862 C Or come to our monthly meetings. .
Our Worthy Master has authorized the use of Saint John XXIII.

Cardinal Red
and a good quality the price is

Small to XL $25.00 and all XXL
to XXXXL sizes $28.00 with

new logo Saint John XXIII As-
sembly 730

Whatever name you want on
other side.

Short Sleeve Shirts  Price List

Small to  XL - $20.00
XXL- $22.00

XXXL $24.00
XXXXL $26.00

mailto:ENCYCLICAL730@aol.com
mailto:pgkjoe5001@gmail.com
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PRESENT THIS ADD TO  COUNCIL BANQUET MANAGER
RECEIVE $50.00 DISCOUNT ON RENTAL!

BANQUET MANAGERS: JOSEPH MATTINA PGK AND JACK CARROLL PGK

FLEXIBLE

8 CHOICES
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HELP ME HELP OUR ASSEMBLY and YOU!
I have asked in previous issues for members of the assembly to please submit to me articles that they feel will be of

interest to other Sir Knights or announcements of functions being run by their councils that may be of interest to other
members of our assembly such as Parties, Dances .Communion Breakfasts, Fundraisers , Trips  and other activities.
The advertisements are FREE, yes FREE !!. All you have to do is e mail me a pdf. or tiff. or jpeg. file . Are you or is
your council having an event that you want to promote or does your council have a hall they make available to rent

for parties. Post it here and let other members know about it. The “E” edition is basically unlimited to size for sending
out to our members, unlike the printed copy which will remain 4 Black & White pages. I am more then willing to put
in the time to put it together but I cant pull things out of the air, like I did the Eagle below, just to fill pages. So please
remind your Grand Knights to send in the information they want to have posted in the Encyclical.  And on behalf of

our officers Please make the
effort to come to our assembly meetings The 4th Wednesday of the month and the location will be posted in the

Encyclical and on our assembly web site http://www.kofca730.org/ . God Bless You, Your Family and GOD BLESS AMERICA.

http://www.kofca730.org/
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Are You Interested In Joining Our Editorial Team
A small operation, such as our bimonthly publication, usually has a editorial team filled by a single person. A

reporter, for example, may take their own pictures. A sales manager might also be the salesperson But we do not have
a sales manager and the publisher may also be the editor. At present we have the Editor, who could use some help to

expand our news letter for the better of the assembly.
The more the merrier, so the saying goes. If you feel you have writing skills or good photography skills or a Knight
with a digital camera and a computer (needed) and would like to contribute to our newspaper “The Encyclical” then

please by all means contact me. A team can make our “E Edition“ grow by leaps and bounds. Some simple guide lines
to follow:

(1) Pictures and articles as well as posters (pdf’s) of up coming individual council events must be related to the
Knights of Columbus by either affiliation with a catholic organization or a recognized charitable organization
including Veterans organizations Food pantries run by your council or church, health related organizations

excluding Planned Parenthood.
(2) Articles of course must be of an acceptable nature and not just the opinion of the writer, (which is hard to do at

times). All submissions will be reviewed for the subject matter and more then gladly placed in our paper
giving credit to the Sir Knight submitting the article or picture.

(3) All 4th degree council representatives are encouraged to join up and speak up for their council and bring to my
attention what activities are coming up  that may be of interest to the members of our assembly. Including if
their council has a catering hall available  for rent to K of C members. Place an  full page add .If the rental is

credited to that add in the Encyclical a small fee of  one years dues would go to the Assembly.
For more information please contact me by e mail. Thank you

Fraternally
SK Richard A Olson

Editor Encyclical

We Need
Pictures Of K of C Events

We Need
Article's Of Interest

Email your pictures and article's to me at encyclical730@aol.com
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MEMBERS ASSEMBLY MEETINGS

mailto:encyclical730@aol.com
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OFFICERS MEETINGS


